## Randall elected president of Michigan Townships Association

Roscommon Township Supervisor Drane Randall was recently elected president of the Michigan Townships Association (MTA).

The election took place at the assocratron's annual meeting, held during the 64th annual MTA Educational Conference and Expo, April 13 at the Lansing Center.

"I am honored to serve as the president of the Michigan Townships Association." Randall said. "Township government is the most effective form of local democracy, and the Michigan Townships Association provides the services that allow township officials to be visionary and knowledgeable as they carry out their duties for their community."

She said she is looking forward to working with the board of directors and the MTA staff "to see that these and other core values are consistent with the expectations of the general membership for the greater good of all of our citizens."

She will serve as president for one

Randall brings to her new position two decades of experience in local government. After she was first appointed Roscommon Township supervisor in 1997, she went on to also become a Michigan advanced assessing officer and a Michigan certified personal property examiner.

She currently serves her township as both supervisor and assessor.

Randall has served on the MTA Board of Directors since 2005 and was elected to the Executive Committee in 2012.

In addition to her township and MTA duties, she has served as chair of the Houghton Lake Sewer Authority, was a Agency and is a member of the Houghmember of the Houghton Lake Building

ton Lake Ambulance Authority.



## NEW MTA PRESIDENT

Roscommon Township Supervisor Diane Randall addresses members of the Michigan Townships Association at the annual MTA Educational Conference at the Lansing Center last week. Randall was named the new president of the MTA and will serve in that capacity for the next (Photo by Trumpie Photography)